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GLENN L KOESTER
VICE PREGIDENT  NUCLEARN

August 17, 1984

Mr. D.R. Hunter, Chief

Reactor Project Branch 2

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region IV

611 Ryan Plaza Drive, Suite 1000
Arlington, Texas 76011
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KMLNRC 84-147

Re: Docket No. STN 50-482

Subj: Potential 10CFR50.55(e) Interim Report -
Lubricating Oil Piping Systems

Dear Mr. Hunter:

This letter provides an interim report on a potential 10CFRS50.55(e)
concerning the lubricating oil piping systems for the safety injection
and the centrifugal charging pumps at Wolf Creek Generating Station.
This matter was initially reported by Mr. H.K, Chernoff of Kansas Gas
and Electric Company (KG&E) to Mr. Lawrence Martin of the Nuclear
Regulatory Commission, Region IV, on July 17, 1984,

Prior to flushing the skid mounted lubricating oil piping systems for
the centrifugal charging pumps (CCP) and safety injection (SI) pumps,
the Nuclear Steam Supply System (NSSS) Architect/Engineer (A/E) was
asked by KG&E Startup, via two Startup Field Reports (SFRs 1-BG-16

and 1-EM-2), to clarify the safety classification of these piping
systems. The NSSS A/E's disposition of the SFRs indicated that these
lubricating oil piping systems were non-safety related. Subsequently
KG&E Nuclear Plant Engineering requested the NSSS A/E to justify the
aforementioned SFR dispositions. The NSSS A/E indicated that the
lubricating oil piping systems in question were ANS Class 3, seismic
category 1. Before the resolution of the gsafety classification question,
rework had been performed on these skid mounted piping systems by both
the Constructor and KG&E Startun, This work was performed without an
approved qual ity assurance program,

In order to accurately assess what work was actually performed, KG&E
Construction is developing "as-built" drawings of the lubricating oil
piping systems for the pumps in question. Once the existing condition
of these piping systems is defined, an evaluation will be performed to
determine what modifications or rework, if any, will be necessary. 1In
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the inturim, the status of this potential 10CFR50.55(e) will be provided
on the monthly status update as file 53564-K147. The final report

or any significant new information will be submitted by separate
correspondence.

Please direct any questions concerning this subject to me or to Mr. Otto
Maynard of my staff.

Yours very truly,

Glenn L. Koester
Vice President - Nuclear
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